THE BOUDDI SOCIETY INC.

President's Report on 2016 Activities
2016 was an active year for the Bouddi Society and its youth development arm, the Bouddi Foundation for the Arts, in pursuing two  of our major goals: providing entertainment for our community and encouraging and supporting young emerging artists on the Central Coast.  Among the highlights were:-

· Education. Each year the Bouddi Society provides scholarships totalling $3,300 in tuition fees for young students attending the Central Coast Conservatorium of Music and studying woodwinds. The Scholarships are highly prized by the students and much appreciated by the Con.
· Nurturing an interest in music. The Pretty Beach Public School has initiated an excellent program to introduce junior children to music through stringed instruments. In 2015 the Bouddi Society gave the school a grant to help buy instruments and, last year, a further grant of $1,00 to cover tuition fees for needy students.
· Showcasing talent. As part of the Woodwind Scholarship process auditions are held for finalists at Wagstaffe Hall which are open to the public. The audition afternoons are always a revelation as fine young musicians display their talents. Then we bring the winners from the previous year back to perform in one of our popular variety concerts.
· Fundraising. The Bouddi Foundation for the Arts held a major fundraising event in March when prominent artists donated works for the 'Self Portraits on Paper' charity auction. The event created great interest in the fine arts scene and raised $35,000, sufficient to underwrite the Foundation's ambitious youth development grants program.
· Supporting young talent. For the fifth year the Bouddi Foundation for the Arts conducted a rigorous selection process to reward thirteen emerging young artists with grants totalling $24,000 to support them in continuing their artistic development. The Chairman of the Foundation, John Bell, presented cheques to painters, potters, musicians, photographers, writers and dancers, highlighting not only the depth of talent among our young people, but its range as well.
· Entertainment. The Foundation  grants presentation at Wagstaffe Hall was accompanied by performances from some of the grantees and entertainment from the popular ABC radio personality, Ian “Macca”  Mc Namara and the Golden Guitar winner and local resident Melinda Schneider.
· Bush Dance. There was much kicking of heels and swinging of partners at the Surf Club in November where the old days were revived to a happy crowd tripping the light fantastic to the music of our own bush band.

The Annual Accounts presented by the Treasurer show that the Society is in a sound financial position.

I would like to thank all members of the Governing Committee for their hard work and, on their behalf, thank our members for their continuing support.

Phil Donnelly
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